
REGULAR MEETING 

May 11, 2021 

     The Regular Meeting of the Jennings City Council was convened on the 11th day of May, 2021 

 at 5:30 p.m. in the Jennings City Council Chambers, 154 N. Main Street, Jennings, Louisiana with 

Councilman Johnny Armentor presiding and a quorum present. 

     Jennings City Council Members present: Carolyn Simon, District A; Johnny Armentor, District B; 

Clifton LeJeune, District C; Anthony LeBlanc, District D 

     Jennings City Council Members Absent: Stephen VanHook, District E 

     The Prayer was led by Mr. LeJeune and Pledge of Allegiance was led by Ms. Simon. 

      It was moved by Mr. LeJeune, seconded by Ms. Simon and carried by unanimous yeas of voice 

vote of those in attendance to APPROVE the Minutes of the April 13, 2021 Regular Meeting.  A 

question was asked if these minutes were published in the newspaper and the clerk assured that they 

were.  (Published April 18, 2021)  It was also stated the minutes will continue to be uploaded to the 

City’s website.  

      Resolution No. 1769A – a resolution revoking the dedication of surplus equipment belonging to 

the City of Jennings to make available for sale, donation or for disposal.  It was motioned by  

Ms. Simon and seconded by Mr. LeBlanc to introduce & adopt Resolution No. 1769A.   Mayor Henry 

Guinn stated this was general house cleaning of inoperable equipment done once a year.  A question 

was asked about the wording of the resolution and if there was a list of the equipment.  City Attorney 

Derek Bisig explained the wording to the constituent and provided her with a list of the surplus 

equipment.  After no other public comment, discussion or questions, the resolution was carried by 

unanimous voice yeas of vote of those in attendance to INTRODUCE & ADOPT RESOLUTION 

NO. 1769A.     

      Yeas: Carolyn Simon, Clifton LeJeune, Anthony LeBlanc & Johnny Armentor 

       Nays:  None                    Abstained:  None                     Absent:  Stephen VanHook 

      It was motioned by Mr. LeJeune and seconded by Mr. LeBlanc to authorize the mayor to accept  

the lowest responsible bidder for #610 and #57 Grey Limestone for FY 2021-22.   (Bids were opened  

on April 27, 2021 at 10:00 a.m.  Port Aggregates, Inc. had the low bid for #610 & #57 Grey 

Limestone to be picked up at $32.80 and $33.80 per ton respectively.  Rock Solid Materials, LLC had 

the low bid for #610 & #57 Grey Limestone to be delivered at $37.50 & $38.50 per ton respectively.)   

It was carried by unanimous yeas of voice vote of those in attendance to authorize the mayor to 

ACCEPT the lowest responsible bidder for #610 and #57 Grey Limestone for FY 2021-22.   

      It was motioned by Ms. Simon and seconded by Mr. LeJeune to authorize the mayor to accept  

the lowest responsible bidder for Hot Mix (AC-30) Asphalt for FY 2021-22.    (Bids were opened on  

April 27, 2021 at 10:00 a.m.  Prairie Contractors, LLC had the low bid of $74.00 per ton)  

It was carried by unanimous yeas of voice vote of those in attendance to authorize the mayor  

to ACCEPT the lowest responsible bidder for Hot Mix (AC-30) Asphalt for FY 2021-22.   

      With no further business on the agenda, it was moved by Mr. LeJeune, seconded by Mr. LeBlanc 

and carried by unanimous yeas of voice vote of those in attendance to ADJOURN this Regular 

Meeting on May 11, 2021 of the Jennings City Council at 5:39 p.m. 

ATTEST: 

__/s/Barbara Lantz________                                               ______________________________ 

Barbara Lantz, Secretary                                Stephen VanHook, President 

Jennings City Council                                    Jennings City Council                                                                                


